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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	40


	Bill #:
	HB 14


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to driving under the influence


	Sponsor:
	Representative Hubert Collins


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local law enforcement, county attorneys, and local jails


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 14 lowers the alcohol concentration for a DUI from 0.08 to 0.05.


Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 14 on local governments is indeterminable.  Lowering the existing threshold for DUI’s will result in training costs for law enforcement officers, increased prosecutions for county attorneys and incarceration costs for local jails.  

Changing the alcohol concentration for a DUI to 0.05 will result in training costs for law enforcement agencies.  Agencies will have to educate officers on how to detect individuals at or above the 0.05 limit.  Currently, individuals with an alcohol concentration of 0.05 are not presumed impaired and may not appear intoxicated.  The lower limit may result in additional court appearances for law enforcement officers to testify in prosecutions.  The cost of training law enforcement officers to detect individuals below the 0.05 limit is unknown.

Lowering the threshold for a DUI charge may result in additional prosecutions for county attorneys.  As a result, county attorneys may need to increase staffing to deal with the increased workload.  It is impossible to predict the number of new cases that will result from HB 14, and thus, the cost to county attorneys is unknown.      

Finally, penalties for DUI offenses may result in jail time.  Local governments are responsible for the cost of incarcerating an individual who does not make bail when charged with a DUI as well as an individual convicted of one of these offenses.  A person convicted of DUI can be incarcerated respectively for up to one year in one of Kentucky's 79 jails.  While the expense of housing inmates varies by jail, each additional inmate will increase facility costs by an estimated average of $33.26 per day.  

Local governments are responsible for the cost of incarcerating individuals who are charged with a felony (if they do not make bail) until disposition of the case.  A person is guilty of a Class D felony if they commit a fourth or subsequent DUI offense within a five year period.  While the expense of housing inmates varies by jail, each additional inmate will increase facility costs by an estimated average of $33.26 per day.  Upon sentencing, most Class D felons are housed in any one of 79 full service jails for the duration of their sentence.  The state pays at the rate of $33.26 a day including a medical allowance for these prisoners. This amount may or may not cover the cost of housing the felon in a local facility.  

The number of additional DUI cases resulting from lowering the alcohol concentration is unknown.  Therefore, the cost of jailing those charged and subsequently convicted is also unknown.      

	Data Source(s):
	Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police; Kentucky County Attorneys Association; Kentucky Department of Corrections
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